REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

October 7, 2015

The regular monthly meeting of the Dennison Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Bruce Thomas. Roll call was taken as follows:

Bruce Thomas, present
Sheila Weaver, present
Michael Mack, present

Attorney Dean, excused
Keith Wheeler, excused
Kathleen Stortz, present

The minutes of the Regular Monthly meeting held on September 2nd were approved on a motion by Michael Mack, second by Sheila Weaver after a correction was made to the Fire Company Report. The secretary incorrectly reported that there were no calls during the month of August when in fact there were 8 calls (6 in Dennison Township and 2 in White Haven Borough), 25.75 hours of service, 6 hours of training, 5 hours of maintenance and 3 hours fund raising. Motion carried to approve the minutes as corrected.

The Treasurer's Report was approved on a motion by Sheila Weaver, second by Michael Mack. Motion carried.

The bills were approved to be paid on a motion by Sheila Weaver, second by Michael Mack. Motion carried.

BUSINESS:

POLICE REPORT –Tom Szoke reported 53 hours of service during the month of September. He stated that White Haven Borough has hired some new officers and he will bring them to a meeting to meet the supervisors.

<u>DELINQUENT SEWER ACCOUNTS</u> -Hearings have been scheduled at the Magistrate's office for delinquent sewer accounts and a report will be given after all the hearings have been heard.

ROAD REPORT- Sheila Weaver reported that one verbal and one written quote has been received to survey the Lake Frances Road. The supervisors decided to table this issue until the November meeting. The 110' x 117' portion of First Street that extends west of Linden Street was skipped when the other township roads were tarred and chipped. Even though this portion of the street was never dedicated the township has been maintaining it. The supervisors will speak to Jack Dean about getting it paved and dedicated. The supervisors also discussed doing a fall road inspection.

ZONING –Although Keith Wheeler was not present at the meeting his report indicated that the Keenapple property is being cleaned up; Northeast Investors has brought the structure at 52 Middleburg Road up to code and have paid a fine of \$300.00; the structure at 54 Middleburg Road will be taken down; Mr. Gushka and Mr. Smith received permits for their accessory structures and a Certificate of Zoning Compliance was issued to Sitko's Barn.

<u>FIRE COMPANY</u> – Bill Bauersfeld reported that there were 3 calls during the month of September with 15 ½ hours of service. Bill also reported that the Block Shoot was a success and thanked everyone who helped and attended

BUDGET WORK SESSION – Budget work session will be held on October 13, 2015 as 5 P.M.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u> - On a motion by Michael Mack, second by Sheila Weaver, the meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M. Motion carried